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                                                                                                     Friday 16th June 2023 
CWPS ACTIVITY CALENDAR 

DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

Wednesday 21st June School photos TBA 

Thursday 22nd June Parent & Teacher Meetings 2:00pm – 7:00pm 

Monday 21st – Wednesday 23rd August Grade 4 Camp Mt Evelyn 

Monday 4th September Writer’s Festival Assembly 9:00am – 11:00am 

Wednesday 6th & Thursday 7th September  Gr 6 Parliament Excursion TBA 

Monday 11th September Gr6 Parliament Excursion TBA 

Monday 6th November Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 7th November Melbourne Cup Holiday Pupil Free Day 

 
 

VICTORIAN TERM DATES FOR 2023 

 START ENDS LAST DAY DISMISSAL 

TERM 2 Monday 24th April               Friday 23rdJune 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 3  Monday 10th July Friday 15th September 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 4 Monday 2nd October Wednesday 20th December 1:30pm Dismissal 
 

 
Dear School Community,  
 
With the end of term 2 arriving in a few days, sadly it also signals the halfway point of this school year.  
 
2022 ANNUAL REPORT 
On Wednesday 14th June the Annual General Meeting of School Council took place in which we shared the Annual 
Report for the 2022 school year. It was pleasing to share that our students continue to show good growth and the 
work we are doing across the school to improve and refine our teaching and learning programs is having a positive 
impact.  
Feel free to view the document in full HERE on our school website. 
 
EARLY DISMISSAL REMINDERS 

• Thursday 22nd June, dismissal is at 1:30pm to allow for Parent and Teacher Meetings to commence 

at 2pm. 

• Term 2 will end this Friday 23rd June with dismissal at 2:30pm directly from classrooms. 

STAFFING UPDATES  
While the teacher shortage continues across our state, on a positive note I am pleased to inform that we have been 
fortunate to successfully recruit a new Performing Arts teacher who will commence in Term 3. Regretfully, other 
vacancies remain difficult to fill and as such we are continuing to work through recruitment processes to fulfil other 
needs across our school. Therefore, once again I kindly ask that you show patience and appreciate the efforts we are 
going to, to provide consistency and continuity of learning for all students.  
 
 

https://www.cobw.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/final_arc_2022_3941.pdf


We are Learners / We are Respectful / We are Safe / We Care 
 

COVID UPDATE 
With cases of COVID continuing to spread across our community once again, we are all reminded to take the necessary 
precautions to ensure we keep everyone healthy. If you are requiring a Rapid Antigen Test (RAT) Kit, feel free to visit 
the office to collect a box.  
Should your child test positive, please follow the latest recommendations as detailed below: 
 
Students who report a positive result are recommended to isolate for a minimum of 5 days and not attend school until 
their symptoms have resolved. 
 
It is recommended that rapid antigen tests (RATs) are used by students and staff: 

• If you have symptoms of COVID-19 infection, no matter how mild 

• If you are a household or close contact of someone who has COVID-19 

• If you are a social contact of someone who has COVID-19.  

The Department of Health recommends that all Victorians should report their positive RAT result to the Department of 
Health online, or by calling 1800 675 398. 

HEALTHY HABITS 
Please be reminded that we encourage healthy habits and as such encourage all students to bring water 
bottles to school so as to ensure they remain hydrated throughout the school day. Unfortunately, in recent 
weeks we have seen some cases of students bringing bottles of PRIME to school, needless to say this is not 
encouraged, and we ask that parents ensure their children are only bringing their personal water bottles to 
school.  
 
SAFETY ISSUES 
In recent weeks it has also been noted that many parents who use Devon Avenue, are stopping their cars on 
or very close to that school crossing to drop off or pick up their children. Not only is this a safety risk but it is 
also a breach of traffic signage and as such they run the risk of incurring a hefty fine. We have had members 
of our community receive fines in the mail from traffic officers who monitor the crossing from a distance.  
We have also had reports of parents crossing Reynard Street against the traffic lights and not obeying signals 
from our crossing supervisor. Please ensure we all use the crossing safely and set the good example to all 
children. 
 
EOFY DONATIONS 
As we approach the end of the financial year, please be reminded that any donations made to either our Building Fund 
or Library Fund are Tax Deductible. In recent years, these funds have assisted us in upgrading floor coverings across 
the Prep, One & Two classrooms, along with adding to collections of reading and research materials for our students 
across the school. 
These donations can be made via the COMPASS App, please see the COMPASS Newsfeed for more information.   
 
2024 ENROLMENTS ARE OPEN 
If you are an existing member of our school community and have a child ready to start school next year, please pass 
by the office to collect an enrolment pack for Prep 2024. Likewise, if you have a friend or neighbour with a child ready 
to start next year, please advise them to contact the office to arrange an enrolment tour.  
 
While I am sure I will see many of you at the Parent and Teacher Meetings next Thursday, I wish you all a happy and 
safe holiday break, with a reminder that school returns at 9am on Monday 10th July. 
 
Kind regards, 
Mark COLAGRANDE 
PRINCIPAL 
 

NB: lost property is quite full, feel free to come by and check 
for those lost jackets, lunch boxes, toys, drink bottles etc. 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.coronavirus.vic.gov.au%2Freport&data=05%7C01%7CMark.Colagrande%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cdf71f764dd184fb11ec708db688e804d%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638218733471500422%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8z6bUmlxBtwG54yEx0lNidrWraUf6mHO9TiEYnwUmnA%3D&reserved=0
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Grade Student Value Student Value Presented by 

Prep Y Taylan We Are Learners Charlotte We Care   Ms. Youla 

    Prep L Alexander We Are Learners Astrid We Care   Mrs Lebon 

    Prep S Whole Class We Care  Elodie We Care   Mrs Lontos 

1D Isaac We are Learners Ava We Are Learners Mr Peric 

1E Sonny We Care  Allegra We Are Respectful Ms Esposito 

2C Sandy We Care  Caoimhe We Care  Ms Cavoli 

2F Hugo We Care  Sebastian We Are Learners Ms Fonte De Vos 

2N Mason We Are Safe Aurora We Care  Mr Niciak 

3R Chloe We Are Learners Tully We Are Respectful Mr Robinson 

3S Ruzica We Are Learners Zara We Are Respectful Mrs Spiteri/Mrs Pavich 

4K Martha We Are Learners   Mr Krauss 

4M Teddy, Ari & 
Jessica 

We Are Respectful Nicola 
 

We Are Learners Ms McKenzie/Ms Corn 

4P Juni We Are Learners Eleni We Care  Ms Preston 

5M Josh We Are Learners   Ms Mardesic 

5R Maddie We Are Respectful Jack We Care  Ms Taylor 

5T Rosie We Are Respectful Avie We Are Learners Mr Torpey 

6A Xavier We Are Learners Nina We Are Learners Mr Aitken 

6F George  We Are Learners Maudie We Are Learners Ms Franco 

6R   Oliver I am a Learner Mrs Rigby 

 

 
 

CWPS GOOD CITIZENS 
These students are acknowledged and thanked by their House Captains for being Good Citizens by exhibiting positive 

behaviours which reflect our School Values. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 9th June 16th June 

Green House Nicole 5R Georgia 4K 

Red House Sophie 5T Mia 5T 

Gold House Beadie 3R Ava 5M 

Blue House Milana 1E Carla 4P 
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2023 PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 
With the school holidays fast approaching, hopefully everyone has stocked up on some great books to read to help catapult you 

over the finish line of this challenge. We’re heading towards the final stretch, remembering that it ends on  Friday 8th 

September, so log every book that you have read to meet the challenge. Although the number of students who have completed 
the challenge is steadily rising, it would be great to see us exceed our total challengers from last year which was a CWPS record 

total of 81 students, we can do it!   

 

Once again, here’s a little more motivation for you to complete the challenge… 
by logging those books, you might also be the student in your class who gets the 
elusive Premier’s Reading Challenge pin this year.  

 

 

The pin will go to one student from each class who has completed the challenge and who has also read and registered   

 the most books.  

 

 

Keep up the wonderful commitment to this challenge, you’re all doing a brilliant job!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                     Patricia Amerena 
E                   English Leading Teacher  
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Outside of School Hours Care 
 

OUR OSHC FAMILY is here to provide a safe, happy and stimulating environment 
for our children, that above all else is a fun place to be. If your current needs 
have changed or you would like to start using the service, please do get in 
contact with the team! 
 
We currently have vacancies at OSHC for all days for before care (7.15am – 
9.00am) with some of the best breakfast going around!!   
 
After school vacancies are available on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and 
Friday (3.30pm-6.00pm) with a great program of activities. 
 
Please contact the team (Program Coordinator, Mrs Gina Blease and Assistant 
Coordinator: Mrs Sonia Trovato) at oshc.coburg.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au or 
(03) 9384 6306 or 0417 032 288  between 7:15am – 9:00am or 2:00pm – 
6:00pm 
 
The OSHC team. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:oshc.coburg.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Lunchtime 
 Chess Club  

All 
welcome 

and all 
enjoy the 
challenge. 
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